Date: October 19, 2022

CYBHWG Workforce and Rates subgroup

Leads: Representative Mari Leavitt, Hugh Ewart, Laurie Lippold

Review of recommendation outcome

- Member consensus was reached on the rates increase for multiple settings as an overarching recommendation; Children's Long-term Inpatient program (CLIP) rate increase included.
- Unable to get consensus for the recommendation of expanding services and codify a consistent approach to support the needs of youth who are effectively "stuck" in hospitals, therefore it will be moved to the "new" recommendations category.
- All recommendations were presented with the decision to hold an additional meeting to be scheduled to determine recommendations to move forward with members voting on their top choices and then a vote to rank the top choices.

Next steps for workforce recommendations

- Advocate for workforce compensation and retention.
- Still need to determine the final vote for proposed recommendations.

Identify additional support items

- Recommendations from Washington council for Behavioral Health.
- Recommendations from Workforce Training and Education Board.
- Support for Community Health Worker grants.
- Inner-state compacts.

November meeting schedule

It was decided the subgroup will meet twice in November.

Chat

Results of a Provider Survey of Dyadic Services & Billing

Children and Youth Behavioral Health Work Group -Workforce and Rates

Attendees

Vaughnetta J. Barton, University of Washington (UW)

Kevin Black, Legislative Staff

Tina Burrell, Health Care Authority (HCA)

Phyllis Cavens, Child and Adolescent Clinic

Mary Clogston, HDC

Christine Cole, HCA

Devon Connor-Green

Paul Davis, HCA

Hawa Elias, Community Health Network of

Washington (CHNW)

Jess Emsley, CHNW

Kiki Fabian, HCA

Renee Fullerton, Workforce Training & Education

Coordinating Board

Nova Gattman

Bob Hilt, Seattle Children's Hospital

Kristin Houser, Parent

Avreayl Jacobson, King County Behavioral Health

and Recovery

Todd Jensen, HCA

Barb Jones, Office of the Insurance Commissioner (OIC)

Dan Perry, HCA

Steve Perry, HCA

Kari Samuel, HCA

Sheryl Schwartz, University of Washington (UW)

Sharon Shadwell, Department of Children Youth

and Families (DCYF)

Mary Storace, WSHA

Suzanne Swadener, HCA

Andy Tucker, Children's Home Society of Washington

Sarah Walker, UW

Monica Webster, HCA

Cindi Wiek, HCA

Kimberly Wright, HCA